
Proposal 113 was deferred by the Board of Game from the March 2024 Interior and Eastern 
Arctic Region meeting. It was previously published as Proposal 87. 
 

PROPOSAL 113 
5 AAC 85.055. Hunting seasons and bag limits for Dall sheep. 
Shorten the sheep hunting season in Unit 19C for residents and open a season for nonresidents in 
Unit 19C as follows: 

Unit 19C Resident Dall Sheep General Season: August 15th - September 10th. 
Nonresident Dall Sheep Season: August 21st - September 10th. 
Youth Hunt Season: None 

Subsistence Hunt Season: no recommendations 

Bag limit for resident or nonresident: Same as current - one ram that is 8-years-old, broken on 
both sides, or full-curl or passes the angle or stick test on at least one side. 

Methods and Means: General harvest methods. 

What is the issue you would like the board to address and why? The Board of Game (BOG) 
had legitimate conservation concerns about Dall sheep populations in Unit 19C and submitted a 
board generated proposal for the Southcentral Region Meeting in Soldotna in March of 2023. It 
would’ve impacted all user groups equally by closing the season for five years for everyone. 
They ended up amending the original proposal and passing one that was mostly if not entirely 
allocative, by closing in entirely to nonresidents and leaving the entire resident season - except 
for the youth hunt, in place. This caused serious financial losses to many, including the state of 
Alaska Department of Fish and Game. 
 
PROPOSED BY: Wayne Kubat       (EG-F23-322) 
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